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C E D A R V I L L E ,  O H I O  4 5 3 1 4

Dear Alumni,

As most of you know by this time, one more year will complete my service as president 
of Cedarville College. The trustees have asked me to serve as chancellor, so I will not be 
resigning nor quitting my relationship with the college.

During these past twenty—four years, I have been thrilled as I have witnessed young people 
graduate and then go on to serve successfully in the professions into which the Lord has 
led them. What many of you have accomplished makes whatever part I have had at 
Cedarville worthwhile and most rewarding.

Looking back in memory to 1953 and then taking a tour of the campus as we see it today 
gives a sense of satisfaction that comes only because God has been pleased to bless and 
provide for us in such a marvelous manner. The student body has increased in size beyond 
our fondest expectations. Facilities are more than we could even imagine back in those 
early years. At the beginning we could not anticipate the number of graduates who would 
go forth to serve the Lord in a variety of places and ways. Regional accreditation and 
state approval of teacher training were out of reach then but are now a reality. “The Lord 
hath done great things for us; whereof we are glad” (Psa. 126:3).

In the future I plan to do all I can to continue as a representative for the college. It is 
my prayer that I can continue to be kept busy in a Bible conference ministry. I plan to 
continue the daily radio ministry and conduct one or two tours to Israel each year. I am 
also looking forward to the opportunity to fellowship with many of you in the Alumni 
Association. Mrs. Jeremiah will be traveling with me and we want to see you in the churches 
and groups that may gather to hear about the college, as well as the regularly scheduled 
alumni meetings. We are both interested in encouraging and helping you in any way we 
can. Let’s plan on some good times of fellowship together as we come to the places where 
you are living and serving the Lord.

Sincerely in Christ,

James T. Jeremiah 
President
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HISTORY OF 
ALFORD AUDITORIUM

In 1804 David Mitchell and his wife, Margaret, as well as James Miller 
and his wife, Elizabeth, formed a prayer meeting on Clark’s run, six miles 
from what is now Xenia, Ohio. They were soon joined by the families of 
James Reid and William Moreland. Others followed and a Reformed 
Presbyterian congregation was formed. Slowly but surely the church grew as 
the area’s population increased.

In 1812 the congregation erected its first church ediface on Mr. Miller’s 
farm, seven miles from Xenia. This church was used as a place of worship for 
twelve years. The church had not numbered over forty communicants at any 
time during this period.

From 1823 till the spring of 1829, Rev. Gavin McMillan preached about 
one-fourth of the time. He also stirred the congregation to build a more com­
fortable house for public worship, which was opened in 1824. It was erected 
on a lot two miles east of the old log church, six miles from Xenia and two 
miles from Cedarville, on the bank of Massies Creek.

In 1839 the congregation purchased another lot of ground adjacent to the 
old one, and built thereon a new church of brick. In 1853 the congregation 
determimed to pull down the brick church and rebuild it in Cedarville, that 
being a more central place. By this time the old stone church was not fit for 
use, and those using it, not thinking it the right place for them, gave up their 
interest. Its materials were also used in the construction of the new edifaces in 
Cedarville. Thus the fourth church had in it materials from the old churches 
of 1824 and 1839. The building was of brick, 45 x 67 feet with a twelve-foot 
vestibule, and was finished inside with the same pulpit and pews that were in 
the former church. (This fourth ediface is the one that was purchased in 1902 
by Mr. William Alford, and donated to Cedarville College as a gymnasium, 
receiving the name of Alford Memorial, in honor of his parents, Rev. and 
Mrs. John Alford.)

SECOND CHURCH (1824) THIRD CHURCH (1839)



During Dr. J. F. Morton’s pastorate, the congregation enjoyed the steady 
growth that characterizes a mature organization. Two of the most notable 
events were the founding of Cedarville College in 1887 and the completion of 
the fifth church building in 1902. The fifth church now serves the congrega­
tion of Grace Baptist Church in Cedarville.

In 1962, when the new Gymnasium/Student Center was completed, 
Alford Memorial was transferred into a chapel in order to accommodate the

Growing student body. With the completion of the new chapel in 1976, the 
uilding again became destined for transformation.

The Alford Memorial now stands vacant awaiting renovation and addi­
tion which will provide a small theatre, offices and classrooms. This historic 
building has served four generations of Cedarville College students as a gym­
nasium, a chapel, and a theatre and will continue to serve with dignity as 
future students are entertained, counselled and taught in “Alford.”

The historical portion of this presentation has been adapted from the 1909 
Centennial Souvenir of The Cedarville Reformed Presbyterian Church.

Subsequent issues of Aviso in 1977 will present additional glimpses into 
Cedarville’s ninety-year history.



Alumni often inquire concerning the quality and Christian testimony of the 
present students at Cedarville. Therefore, we thought you might like to see 
this “unsolicited testimonial” which was received by Dr. Jeremiah recently.

STUDENT ADMINISTRATIVE SERVICES

July 20, 1977

President
Cedarville College 
Cedarville, Ohio 45314
Dear Sir:

Several weeks ago, while enroute from Hong Kong to 
Manila, my family and I had the extreme good fortune to 
meet a group of young men representing Cedarville College. 
They were, of course, the Athletes for Christ who were 
just starting their Far East safari.

When we first saw them in the ai r terminal in 
Hong Kong, we were impressed by their appearance, "their 
poise, and willingness to "mix and mingle." As the 
hours wore on while we waited for a recalcitrant air­
plane to be repaired, our initial impressions were only 
solidified. While we waited, I had the real pleasure of 
chatting with several of them, and was further refreshed 
by the experience.

This pretty clearly falls in the category of an 
unsolicited testimonial. As you can guess, I spend a lot 
of time working with students. Those I met from Cedarville 
College certainly fall in the "Superior" class.

Sincerely

/JL J : mo

UNIVERSITY OF SOUTHERN CALIFORNIA, UNIVERSITY PARK, LOS ANGELES, CALIFORNIA 90007





Homecoming is a time to remember 
. . . the way we were. Some of those 
returning for the alumni activities will 

have been gone for fifty years or 
more. Others will have only recently 

attended Cedarvllle. But all have 
memories of days that have been 
shared with friends who are now 

seldom seen. 
Homecoming ’77 is being planned to 
provide a maximum of opportunity to 

meet with friends and to remember 
. . . the way we were. The Heritage 

Alumni Reunion will be a time Of 
reacquaintance for friends and 

classmates. The parade will provide a 
visual reminder of days gone by. 

There will also be a luncheon and a 
campus open house for all alumni in 

addition to the traditional 
Homecoming soccer games. 

Alumni of all classes are invited to 
attend the Saturday evening dinner. 

However, those who are members of 
reunion classes should make a 

special attempt to be present, for 
many alumni who live a great distance 
from Cedarville can only return during 

reunion years. 
Homecoming is prepared especially 

for you. It is a time to get away from 
where you are and visit where you 

have been. It is a time to remember 
. . . the way we were.

1977 HOMECOMING 
SCHEDULE

FRIDAY, OCTOBER 14
HERITAGE ALUMNI REUNION
A reorganization reunion specifically 
arranged for the “original college”  
classes of 1897-1956. A buffet dinner
will be served and a program provided. 7 :3 0 P .M .

CHAPEL ORGAN DEDICATION
The new Allen digital computer organ 
will be installed only days before this 
multi-style concert petformed by 
David R. Brackiey, organist at Chicago’s
Moody Church. 8:00 P.M.

SATURDAY, OCTOBER 15
ALUMNI REGISTRATION
All alumni should register for Homecoming 
and pick up reserved tickets at the 
alumni registration center. A free 
continental breakfast will be served 
from 8 to 9:30 A.M. The registration 
center will also serve as a location for
information and conversation all day. ALL DAY

HOMECOMING PARADE
This year’s parade will help you to 
remember . . .  the Way We Were. Bring 
your children to enjoy the color and
excitement. 10:00 A.M.

CONCERT ON THE LAWN
A variety of musical performances
by college and community groups 10:45 A.M.

ALUMNI AWARDS LUNCHEON
A luncheon designated to recognize 
the alumnus of the year and the 
honorary alumnus selection. The 
new alumni officers will also be
installed at this time. 11:45 A. M.

ALUMNI SOCCER GAME
The “old pro’s" against this year’s 
junior varsity team. Join the 
team by checking the box on the
reservation form. 1:00 P.M.

HOMECOMING SOCCER GAME
Cedarville Varsity vs. Ohio Dominican.
The Homecoming Queen will be introduced 
and parade awards will be presented
at half-time. 3:00 P.M.

REUNION DINNER (Open to All Alumni)
A special time of reunion open to all 
alumni with special recognition for the 
classes of ’57, ’62, ’67, and ’72. A
special program will be presented. 7:30 P.M.



Fold and Mail

CEDARVILLE ALUMNI
OFFICIAL BALLOT

(MARRIED ALUMNI REGISTER TWO VOTES)

__  __ I vote to retain the present executive committee structure and
constitutional reading.

__  __ I vote to adopt the new council structure and constitutional
changes as recommended.

1977 Election
Since the constitutional amendment vote will be tallied at the 
same time as the election, please vote for officers and council 
candidates.

Officers Council
Select one candidate for each office. Select six candidates

President

Mr. James Engelmann 

Mr. A. D. “ Buzz” Sweeney

Vice President

Dr. Merlin Ager 

Rev. Randall Patten

Secretary

___ Mrs. Sandra Entner -----

___ Miss Deborah Gidley —

Treasurer —

—  Mr. Dennis Huddleston —

—  Mr. Dale Pritchett

__  Dr. Merlin Ager
__  Mr. James Engelmann
__  Mrs. Sandra Entner
__  Miss Deborah Gidley
__  Mr. Ronald Grosh
__  Mr. Dennis Huddleston
—  Rev. Randall Patten
__  Mr. Dale Pritchett
__  Mr. A. D. “ Buzz” Sweeney

Detach and Mail

HOMECOMING RESERVATION FORM
PLEASE MAKE ALL 

CHECKS PAYABLE TO 
CEDARVILLE COLLEGE

NAME _______________________________
ADDRESS __________________________
FRIDAY, OCTOBER 14 No.
Heritage Reunion Dinner ______
SATURDAY, OCTOBER 15
Yellowjacket Mum ______
Alumni Awards Luncheon

Adults ______
Children under 12 ______

Alumni Reunion Dinner ______
TOTAL MUST BE PAID IN ADVANCE

I will need babysitting
Price Total for children under
$4.50 the age of six.

□  Sat. 11 am to 1:30 pm
$2.00

$3.50

□ Sat. 7 pm to 11 pm

$2.00 □  I plan to play in the
$4.50 alumni soccer game.



Cedarville Alumni
Box 601
Cedarville, Ohio 45314

Please apply 
13$ postage.

Detach and Mail



1977 CONSTITUTIONAL AMENDMENT
THE EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE OF THE CEDARVILLE COLLEGE ALUMNI ASSOCIATION RECOMMENDS THAT THE 
FOLLOWING CONSTITUTIONAL AMENDMENT BE ACCEPTED IN ORDER TO ALLOW BETTER REPRESENTATION AND 
TO MAKE PROVISION FOR GREATER CONTINUITY OF PROGRAMS:

OLD READING
Article V—Government

A. Officer Elections—shall be conducted by mail balloting for two-year 
terms beginning at alternate-year fall college homecomings. The 
nominating committee shall present more than one candidate for 
each office and provide opportunity for write-in voting.

NEW READING
Article V—Government

A. Elections—shall be conducted by mail balloting for six-year terms 
on a six-member alumni council with two vacancies being filled in 
rotation every two years. The nominating committee shall present 
more candidates than there are vacancies and shall provide oppor­
tunity for write-in voting. Association officers shall be elected from 
within the council membership by internal vote every two years.

1977 ELECTION CANDIDATES
Dr. Merlin Ager, ’60

Former professor and chairman of the Department of 
Education at Cedarville College. Presently an elemen­
tary school principal for Dayton (Ohio) Christian 
Schools. Merlin and his wife, Ruth (Himsel, 61 NG) have 
two children and reside in Cedarville. Dr. Ager is a board 
member of the Ohio Association of Christian Schools 
and is a former Cedarville alumni class agent. Merlin 
teaches an adult class at Grace Baptist Church in 
Cedarville.

Mr. James D. Engeimann, ’66
General Foreman of Production at the General Motors 
Chevrolet Division in Flint, Michigan. Jim and Judy 
(Spear, 66) live in Davison, Michigan. Jim will complete 
an M.B.A. at Central Michigan University in June 1978. 
He is the teacher of an adult class at Emmanuel Baptist 
Church in Flint and is a former alumni treasurer and vice 
president.

Mrs. Sandra Millikin Entner, ’59
Has been employed in in-service social work and is cur­
rently an instructor in the Department of Continuing 
Education at Wright State University in Dayton, Ohio. 
Sandra and her husband, John, '60, reside with their two 
sons in Kettering, Ohio where Sandra works with the 
high school students at Washington Heights Baptist 
Church. She has served as the president of The Corning, 
New York, Council of Social Agencies and as a Cedar­
ville alumni secretary. She is the current alumni 
vice president.

Miss Deborah Gidley, ’77
Secretary to the Director of Development at Cedarville 
College. Debbie currently lives in Cedarville where she 
is a teacher and choir member at Grace Baptist Church.

Mr. Ronald Grosh, ’67
Associate Professor of Language and Literature at 
Cedarville College. Ron, his wife, Jody (Ronk, ’66) and 
their two daughters reside in Cedarville. Ron is a board 
member of Springfield Christian School and is writing his 
dissertation for a doctorate at Ohio State University. He 
is a deacon at Southgate Baptist Church in Springfield, 
has been the Cedarville alumni vice president and is the 
immediate past president of the alumni association.

Mr. Dennis Huddleston, ’70
An industrial engineer at the Delco Moraine Division of 
General Motors. Dennis resides in Dayton, Ohio. He has 
studied at the General Motors Institute and is a member 
of the Foreman’s Club of Dayton. Dennis is a member of 
the board of trustees at First Brethren Church of Dayton.

Rev. Randall Patten, ’71
Pastor of the Westridge Baptist Church of Fort Wayne, 
Indiana. Randy, his wife Cindy (Cartner, 70) and their 
two children reside in Fort Wayne. Rev. Patten earned a 
Master of Divinity Degree at Grace Theological 
Seminary.

Mr. Dale Pritchett, ’67
Vice President and General Manager of Bob Pritchett 
and Company, Realtors. Dale and his wife Jenni (Field, 
68) have two sons and live in Cherry Hill, New Jersey. 
Dale studied at Dallas Theological Seminary for two 
years and has received extensive professional training 
through the Realtors National Marketing Institute of 
Chicago. Dale is Vice President of the South Jersey Ex­
ecutives Association and is a member of the National 
Word of Life Council. He is a teacher at Bethel Baptist 
Church in Cherry Hill and is the Vice President of the 
area Cedarville alumni chapter.

Mr. A. D. “Buzz” Sweeney, ’68
A self-employed industrial sales representative, Buzz, 
his wife Donna (Hamilton, 68) and their daughter reside 
in Cherry Hill, New Jersey. Buzz has received additional 
training i real estate and investment, is on the Cherry 
Hill Mayor’s Assessment Advisory Board, and is a 
member of Rotary International. He is a member of the 
Christian School Board at Bethel Baptist Church in 
Cherry Hill and is the current Cedarville alumni 
treasurer.



Dr. James Wisecup (50) has been 
appointed Superintendent of the Billings 
Public Schools, Billings, Montana.

Gordon (55) and Alice Wimer, missionaries 
under Baptist Mid-Missions, have reported 
that on their first concentrated effort at an 
evangelistic campaign on the Ivory Coast, 
there were 80-150 professions of faith. It is 
difficult to have a consistent follow-up 
program with bad roads separating these new 
Christians from the missionaries.

Patsy King (57) announces that since her 
arrival in the Central African Empire on 
November 24, several adults have come 
after church services for salvation and 
renewed fellowship with God.

Ray (59) and Jan (Van Horn 66) Reiner are 
happy to report that within the past few months 
there have been more than 15 decisions for 
Christ in their work in Brazil. God has opened a 
work in the bush that gives indication that 
great things are to come.

Jim (61) and Esther (Weiss 61) Entner and 
family are thankful for their smooth trip back 
to the Philippines and are glad to get back into 
the pattern of things. Their interim time is 
being spent in Malaybalay, Mindanao, where 
Jim is studying hospital administration and 
procedure, observing and assisting Dr. Link 
Nelson in surgery, and studying for his 
medical license exam.

Jeannie Lockerbie (61) is excited about the 
great things the Lord has done for her and is 
looking forward to an 8-month furlough 
beginning in November. She will be happy to 
speak at meetings, classes, etc., and can be 
reached at G.P.O. Box 78, Chittagong, 
Bangladesh.

Loren H. Schenck (63) is now the pastor of 
the Pine Hills Baptist Church of Columbus, 
Ohio.

Join with John (64) and Judy (Marcellus 67) 
Bigelow as they praise the Lord for the 
salvation of three girls in their Bible Clubs. The 
Bigelows are serving at the Northland Baptist 
Church, Eagle River, Alaska.

Jim Hamilton (64) is in the real estate 
business and is associated with Joan 
Campisano Inc. in Louisville, Kentucky.

Captain Wilber H. Kirtland (66) has 
graduated from the Squadron Officer School 
at Maxwell AFB, Alabama. Captain Kirtland 
received instruction in communicative skills, 
international relations, manpower 
management resources and responsibilities 
that prepare officers for command-staff 
duties. He is returning to Vance AFB, Enid, 
Oklahoma, where he served with a unit of the 
Air Training Command as an aerospace 
physiologist.

Gary (67) and Betty Holtz left the US Air 
Force in June, 1976 and are presently 
appointees under Baptist Mid-Missions to the 
Campus Bible Fellowship ministry. While on 
deputation, they are serving on Dayton- 
Springfield area campuses. Gary was 
ordained into the ministry on October 6,1976.

Kenneth R. Kunkle (67) received his Th.M. 
degree from Dallas Theological Seminary on 
May 3, 1977.

Tim Timmons (67), Director of Maximum 
Life Communications in Newport Beach, 
California, recently returned from South Africa 
where he found an overwhelming reception to 
his Maximum Marriage Seminar from both the 
black and white communities. Tim will return 
to South Africa with a team of counselors for 
approximately two months in 1978 in an 
attempt to saturate that country with the 
Maximum Lifestyle principles.

The Evangel Hospital in Nigeria, where Bev 
Truxton has been working, now belongs to the 
government of Plateau State. The name of the 
hospital was changed from “Evangel,” but Bev 
reports that they have not succeeded in taking 
evangelism out of the hospital. Most of the 
Christians have stayed on to work with the 
government. Bev will be working on a part- 
time basis. Chuck (67) and Bev will be home 
for their next furlough September 1977 to 
January 1978.

Frank (68) and Barb (Lepine 70) Jenista
complete their tour at the American Embassy 
in Tokyo this summer and will return to the 
University of Michigan for a year prior to 
assignment in Indonesia. •

Dan (68) and Betty Lacey and family have 
returned to France and are praising the Lord 
for His provision in their lives. They are excited 
about beginning a church for the Portuguese 
people in Bordeaux this term, and request 
prayer for their daughters who are readjusting 
to the French school system.

Home on furlough from Bangladesh, Dave 
(69) and Darlene (Durkee 67) Fidler are 
eager to share how the Lord has blessed their 
ministry. Beginning June 17, they may be 
contacted at 301 Crown S. W., Wyoming, 
Michigan.

Roy and Nancy (Towle 69) Jones are
moving from Factoryville, Pennsylvania, to a 
new home in Pataskala, Ohio. They have 
raised 25% of their support and hope to be in 
Spain by early 1978.

Sami and Roxanne (Butler 69) Kanani are 
anxiously awaiting the second week of 
August, when they are moving to Seattle, 
Washington, to work with Arab and 
international students. They will continue with 
their deputation until the end of 1977.

US Air Force Captain Dan Kinniburgh (69) 
was recently promoted to the position of 
Accounting and Finance Officer at Pease Air 
Force Base, New Hampshire. According to his 
wife, Carol (Beerer 69), Dan’s training at 
Cedarville has helped prepare him for this 
position.

Beverlee (Mason 70) Warren has resigned 
her position as a speech pathologist. Her 
husband, Tim (69) Warren graduated from 
Dallas Theological Seminary on May 3, 1977 
with a Th.M. degree.

Getting ready to leave for the Philippines, 
Ken Cole (70) is happy to report that his 
support and passage funds are almost entirely 
provided. After July 15, Ken can be reached at 
Box 601, Cedarville, Ohio, 45314.

Sam (70) and Judy (Price 71NG) Olsen and 
family are concluding deputation before 
leaving for language school in Costa Rica this 
August in preparation for missionary service in 
Paraguay, South America. They are serving 
with A.B.W.E.

Stephen and Janice (Maynard 71 NG) 
Curtis, F.B.H.M. missionaries, announce that 
their church has just burned the mortgage 1V2 

years early. God has blessed their ministry 
and their church is soon to be graduated as an 
F.B.H.M. church.

Larry Ice (71) has accepted a position with 
Indiana General of Valparaiso, Indiana, as the 
manager of industrial engineering.

Randy Patten (71) was ordained into the 
ministry on May 9, 1977. He is currently the 
pastor of the Westridge Baptist Church, Fort 
Wayne, Indiana.

Mel Sattler (71 NG) has graduated from 
Trinity Evangelical Divinity School with a 
master’s degree in Christian education. He 
and his wife, Georgette, will join Trinity 
Evangelical Free Church, Austin, Texas, 
where Mel will serve as Minister of Christian 
Education,

Michael and Laura (Jones 72) Bell are the 
proud parents of an 18-month-old boy, 
Matthew David, and have just purchased their 
first home in Mason, Ohio.

Dennis (72) and Lynn Bunting, of Sebring, 
Florida, share the news of Dennis’ success 
during his four years of teaching and coaching 
at Sebring. His wrestling team record, over a 
period of 4 years, stands at 45 wins, 5 losses, 
and 2 ties. Dennis is now working towards a 
master’s degree on a part-time basis.

Tom (72NG) and Martha (Gutou 68) Butler 
are presently home missionaries for the 
Southern Baptist Association. They are 
starting a new Baptist church in the Worth and 
Palos area of Illinois.

Curt (72) and Judy (Lewis 72NG) Larson 
are now living in Toledo, Ohio, where Curt is 
teaching and coaching at Emmanuel Baptist 
Christian High School.

John Pruden (72) is preparing for the field of 
missionary aviation. He is presently working at 
South Haven Airport, in Michigan.

Rev. and Mrs. Jonathan W. Smith report 
that Jon (72) received his Master of Divinity 
Degree from the Methodist Theological 
School in Ohio, June 4,1977. Jon became the 
Pastor of United Methodist Church of LeRoy, 
New York, on July 3, 1977.

Ginger Burget (73NG) is beginning a new 
ministry to single, Christian, young women 
based on Luke 2:25 and I Peter 3:1-7. She will 
be. holding seminars in various locations 
throughout the country, working primarily 
through churches and Christian colleges.

Terry (73) and Karen (Howser 76NG) Clapp 
announce Terry’s graduation from Dallas 
Theological Seminary, Dallas, Texas. Terry 
plans to pursue Ph.D. work in Counselling 
Psychology. Karen is presently completing a 
degree in dental hygiene.

Barry McCoy (73), after graduating from 
Cedarville with a degree in business 
administration, attending Liberty Baptist 
Seminary in Lynchburg, Virginia. During the 
three years of seminary training, Barry 
Founded the Daily News Ministries, that now 
reaches into all fifty states, Canada, and five 
foreign countries. This ministry involves tapes 
on Christian living and daily devotions. This 
program is now used nationwide by pastors, 
parents, and teenagers.



new arrivals
Jacob E. Tipton (73) is teaching grades 5-9 

at Westside Baptist Christian School in 
Cleveland, Ohio. For the summer, Jacob will 
be a staff member at Camp Patmos on 
Kelley’s Island, Ohio.

Barbara Cooper (74) reports that her 
support is almost entirely in. She is patiently 
waiting on the Lord for His timing and direction 
in sending her to the field of Hong Kong.

Doug (74) and Irene (Buiesh 76NG) 
DeLand have moved from Cleveland, Ohio and 
Heritage Christian School to a new teaching 
position for Doug at Cross Lanes Christain 
School, Cross Lanes, West Virginia. Doug is 
teaching math and science in grades 7-9.

Harry Dilcher (74) is now beginning his 
senior year at Hahnemann Medical College in 
Philadelphia. His wife, Karen, is teaching 2nd 
grade at Cedar Grove Academy, also in 
Philadelphia.

Richard McDaniel (74NG) received an 
Associate Degree in Accounting in 1975 from 
Hocking Technical College in Nelsonville, 
Ohio. He is employed as Mine Office 
Administrator with the Southern Ohio Coal 
Company in Albany, Ohio. He and his wife, 
Lois, are active in Albany Baptist Church.

Wayne Thompson, husband of Nanci 
(Layne 74) Thompson, graduated in May with 
a Th.G. from Baptist Bible College, 
Springfield, Missouri. The Thompsons will be 
working with Grace Baptist Church in 
Springfield, Ohio, beginning in August.

David Eller (75) is now employed by Central 
Baptist High School, Cincinnati, Ohio.

Martha Rehn (75) is currently working on 
her thesis for a Master of Arts degree in Greek 
at Capital Bible Seminary of Lanham, 
Maryland, and is employed in the seminary 
library.

Charles Neuhaus (76) is presently the 
assistant pastor of Western Avenue Baptist 
Church in Brawley, California.

Tim Reder (77) has accepted a church 
planting ministry in West Manchester, Ohio. 
Tim and his wife, Judy, will be helping to 
establish the Maranatha Baptist Church.

On July 26,1977, Connie Tompkins (72NG) 
died as a result of injuries sustained in an 
automobile accident. Connie, who attended 
Cedarville from 1968-1971, graduated from 
Taylor University. She had resided for the past 
four years in Asheville, North Carolina, where 
she was a teacher at the Eliada Christian 
School-Home for Children.

Millie Parker, of the class of 1921, passed 
away in January of 1977.

Ernest Wright (23G) died in Ft. Myers, 
Florida on June 19, 1976.

Ralph (63) and Patricia (Mathew 72) 
Werner announce the birth of Rodney Todd. 
Born on May 13,1977, he weighed 8 lbs. 2 oz.

David (64) and Cheryl (Wilson 69) Trumbull
rejoice in the birth of their daughter, Christy 
Ann, born March 26, 1977. Weighing 9 lbs. 8 
oz., Christy joined her sisters Abby and Beth.

George and Donna (Johns 64) Ford 
welcomed their fourth child, Kathleen Denise, 
on January 27, 1977.

Matthew George Lee was born on February 
8,1977, to Roger and Mary Ellen (Schulte 67) 
Lee.

Ted (68) and Shirley (Duftord 68) Claterare
the parents of Michael David, who was born 
November 13,1976. Michael David weighed 7 
lbs. 53A oz.

Ronald and Karen (Hamilton 69) Cale 
welcomed their first child, Steven Benjamin, 
on February 1, 1977. He weighed 7 lbs. 7 oz.

Captain Daniel (69) and Carol (Beerer 69) 
Kinniburgh became the proud parents of a 6 
lb. 6 oz. daughter, Heather Anna, on March 
16, 1977.

A son, Donald Kenneth, age 31/2 years, 
came to live with Ken (69) and Alice (Miller 
70) McGhee on December 30, 1976. Their 
announcement quoted I Samuel 1:27: “For 
this child I prayed and the Lord hath given me 
petition which I asked of him.”

Christian and Judy (Rehn 69) Spencer 
announce the birth of Philemon Theologos on 
April 15, 1977. Their son’s name means 
“Loving Herald of God.” He weighed 9 lbs. 1 
oz.

Timothy (69) and Beverlee (Mason 70) 
Warren are the proud parents of Shawn 
Nicholas, born on February 6, 1977. She 
weighed 8 lbs. 10 1/2 oz.

Jeffrey Allen, 9 lbs. 13 oz., was born on 
January 7, 1977, to Frank (70) and Brenda 
(Morley 71NG) Bale.

On January 31, 1977, Bryan Murdoch was 
born to Ronald (70) and Margaret (Muirhead 
70) Edwards. Bryan weighed 7 lbs. 13 oz.

On June 6,1976, David and Elaine (Eldridge 
70) Leman became parents of Brian David. He 
weighed 7 lbs. 12 oz.

hitching post
On April 23, 1977, Mary Beth DeLaReintrie 

(67NG) and Paul E. Sypolt, II, were united in 
marriage at Monongah Baptist Church, 
Monongah, West Virginia.

Bev Carlson (68) and Ray Munsterman 
were married November 27, 1976, in 
Wheaton, Illinois.

The marriage of Karen L. Bernath (72) and 
Lee J. Pahl (72) took place at First Baptist 
Church in Stryker, Ohio, on June 26, 1976.

Michael Boyce (74) and Susan Bonham 
were united in marriage on March 26,1977, at 
the Chapel of the Dayton Christian Elementary 
School, Dayton, Ohio.

On August 21, 1977, Laurie Lynn Askland 
and Dennis M. Bunting (72) were united in 
marriage.

Karen Steenburg (76) became the bride of 
Harry Dilcher (74) on August 28, 1976, in 
Elba, New York.

Charles and Alice (Moorman 70) Brown 
announce the birth of their first child, Allison 
Renee, on May 26, 1977. She weighed 8 lbs. 
10 oz.

Stephan and Janice (Maynard 71 NG) Curtis
welcomed their fourth child, Heidi Leigh, on 
February 20, 1977.

Amy Michelle, 9 lbs., was born on May 3, 
1977, to Mike and Bonnie (Hostetler 72) 
Baughman.

On October 18, 1976, Amy Sue was born to 
Curt (72) and Judy (Lewis 72NG) Larson. Amy
weighed 8 lbs. 3 oz.

Jonathan (72) and Diane Smith are the 
proud parents of Melissa Amy, who was born 
February 16, 1977. She weighed 7 lbs. 7 oz.

John (72) and Debbie Pruden announce the 
birth of their daughter, Heather Joy, on 
February 10,1977. She weighed 8 lbs. 31/2 0z.

Amy Lynne Booth, 7 lbs. 9 oz., was born on 
April 7,1976, to Thomas and llinda (Baker 73) 
Booth.

Ron (73) and Vicki (Reynolds 73) Clarke
rejoice in the birth of their daughter, Gwyn 
Marie, born February 28, 1977. Gwyn Marie 
weighed 8 lbs. 3 oz.

Jennifer Louise was born on April 6, 1977, 
to Gary and Bonnie (Spears 73) Donihoo. She 
weighed 9 lbs. 10 oz.

On July 26,1976, Jeremy Creed was born to 
Lynn (73) and Melinda (McNiece 71) Howard.
Jeremy weighed 9 lbs.

Douglas (73NG) and Margaret (Fenton 
73NG) Jingst announce the birth of Heather 
Nichole on February 6, 1977. She weighed 8 
lbs. 8 oz.

Dan (73) and Judy (Leach 71) Orr
welcomed their second child, Aaron Joshua, 
on December 24,1976. Weighing 6 lbs. 12 oz., 
Aaron joined his sister, Heather.

On March 16, 1977, Gene (73) and Mary 
Lynne (Grable 69) Peterson became the 
parents of Ben Edward. Ben weighed 7 lbs. 14 
oz. The Petersons have two other children, 
Doralee and Martin.

Jenny Suellen was born on March 11,1977, 
to Bill (73) and Debbie (Davis 73) Tobias. 
Jenny weighed 7 lbs. 12 oz.

Andrew Jay, an 8 lb. baby boy, was born on 
December 16, 1975. His parents are Craig 
(74) and Bonnie (Wright 74) Busho.

Terry (74NG) and Sharon (Mummery 
73NG) Daniel rejoice in the birth of their first 
child, Marsha Suzanne. She weighed 6 lbs. 6 
oz.

On March 31, 1977, Dan (74) and Carol 
(Towle 75) Estes became the parents of 
Jonathan Daniel. He weighed 7 lbs. 111/2 oz.

Richard (74NG) and Lois McDaniel 
welcomed a daughter into the world on August 
30, 1976. Charity Faith weighed 6 lbs. 14 oz.

Joe and Sherlyn (Hansen 74) Squires 
announce the birth of Debra Jo, on November 
3, 1975, weighing 6 lbs. 131/2 oz., and Paul 
Michael, on October 30,1976. Paul weighed 7 
lbs. 6V2 oz.

Daniel Joseph Warwick was born on 
February 6, 1977, to Ray (75) and Peggy 
(Wagner 74) Warwick. Daniel weighed 8 lbs. 2 
oz.

On April 21, 1977, Ed (76) and Sue (76) 
Ward became the proud parents of John Allen 
Ward.
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VOCAL CONCERT
Ed Lyman, tenor

HOME SOCCER
Walsh

HOME SOCCER
Earlham

HOMECOMING 

PIANO CONCERT
The Haddens, piano duo 
A mixed-media China 
concert

HOME SOCCER
Wilmington
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FOR CONCERT INFORMATION AND TICKETS PLEASE CONTACT 
THE STUDENT ACTIVITIES OFFICE AT (513) 766-2211.
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